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MEMORANDUM FOR THE MANAGER, PACIFIC NORTHWEST SITE OFFICE 
 
 
FROM: Sarah B. Nelson 
 Assistant Inspector General 
     for Audits and Administration 
 Office of Inspector General 
 
SUBJECT: INFORMATION:  Audit Report on “Fiscal Year 2014 Work Performed 

Under the Work for Others Program at the Pacific Northwest National 
Laboratory” 

 
BACKGROUND 
 
The Department of Energy (Department) provides research and technical assistance to other 
Federal agencies on a reimbursable, full cost recovery basis through the Work for Others (WFO) 
Program.  WFO agreements are also available to industry, whereby they can utilize expertise and 
facilities at Department laboratories, such as the Pacific Northwest National Laboratory (PNNL).  
For example, a company may sponsor PNNL scientists to conduct research in a specific area if 
researchers can be identified with appropriate and unique capabilities, as well as interest and 
availability.  For fiscal years (FY) 2012 through 2014, PNNL’s WFO activities comprised 
between 18.9 and 24 percent of its costs annually.  Specifically, WFO funding was $186 million 
in FY 2012, $163 million in FY 2013, and $234 million in FY 2014. 
 
The attached report presents the results of the audit of PNNL FY 2014 WFO Program.1  The 
Office of Inspector General contracted with the independent certified public accounting firm 
KPMG LLP (KPMG) to assess the internal control structure at PNNL and determine whether it 
is effective in achieving the current goals and objectives of the WFO Program. 
 
RESULTS OF AUDIT 
 
KPMG concluded that in FY 2014 PNNL implemented internal controls and compliance 
procedures that met the Department’s WFO Program requirements, as stated in Department 
regulations, guidance, and applicable contract provisions.  Because no findings were identified, 
no recommendations were made. 

                                                           
1 On March 9, 2015, the Work for Others Program was officially renamed Strategic Partnership Projects.  During 
fiscal year 2014, the period covered by the scope of the audit, the program was still officially referred to as the Work 
for Others Program. 
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PERFORMANCE AUDIT 
 
KPMG conducted this performance audit in accordance with generally accepted Government 
auditing standards issued by the Comptroller General of the United States and the Department’s 
Office of Inspector General Audit Manual as appropriate.  Government auditing standards 
require that KPMG plan and perform the audit to obtain sufficient, appropriate evidence to 
provide a reasonable basis for its findings based on the audit objective. 
 
The Office of Inspector General monitored the progress of the audit and reviewed the report and 
related documentation.  Our review disclosed no instances in which KPMG did not comply, in 
all material respects, with the audit requirements.  KPMG is responsible for the attached report 
dated September 9, 2015, and the conclusions expressed in the report.  An exit conference was 
waived by Office of Science management on September 10, 2015. 
 
Attachment 
 
cc: Deputy Secretary 

Deputy Chief Financial Officer 
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